


 
 

 

To: Mo Shafii, Assistant Chief, Water Division 

 

Thru: John Bailey, P.E., Manager, Permits Branch, Water Division 

Kim Fuller, P.E., Engineer Supervisor, Permits Branch, Water Division 

 

From: Jessica Temple, Permit Engineer, Water Division 

 

Date: February 5, 2015 

 

Subject: ARG160047 Renewal of Permit Coverage 

 
 
 

 

A Recertification NOI for ARG160047, Clark County Class 4 Landfill was submitted to the 

Department on 2/2/2015.  It was discovered during a routine enforcement check that this facility 

has had 9 TSS violations in the past three years.  The Enforcement Branch sent a letter to the 

facility on 2/4/2015 requiring the development and submittal of a Corrective Action Plan 

addressing the 9 effluent violations no later than 3/4/2015.  A copy of the letter can be found at 

the following link: 
http://www.adeq.state.ar.us/ftproot/Pub/WebDatabases/PermitsOnline/NPDES/EnforcementReports/ARG1600

47_CAP%20Request_20150204.pdf 

 

The TSS limit in the ARG160000 permit is 100 mg/l. According to the Non Compliance Reports 

available on the ADEQ website, the facility had results for TSS ranging from 110-150 mg/l.  

Copies of the Non Compliance Reports can be found at the following link: 

http://www.adeq.state.ar.us/home/pdssql/p_permits_online_npdes_additonal.asp?PmtNbr=ARG1

60047&Category=EnforcementReports&Title=Enforcement Reports 

 

Parts 1.7.1.1. and 1.7.1.2. of the ARG160000 state that the Director may require an individual 

NPDES permit for reasons including that the discharger is a significant contributor of pollution 

or that the discharger is not in compliance with the conditions of the general permit.  It is my 

determination that coverage under this general permit (with permit tracking number 

ARG160047) should be renewed, provided that the requirements from the Enforcement Branch 

are met.  The Corrective Action Plan required by the Enforcement Branch is due after the 

expiration date of the current permit, which does not allow time for the permit coverage to be 

renewed prior to expiration.  If the required documentation is not submitted to the Department, 

or if the facility continues to have effluent violations, the Department may require the facility to 

obtain an individual NPDES discharge permit.  The renewal letter to the facility will also include 

this information. 
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